
St. PETER’S CATHOLIC PARISH OF PAMBULA 

We sincerely acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of this land, the Yuin people. 

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time— 5th August, 2018 
 

   Parish Priest: Fr. Paletasala (Pale) Leota 
   Parish Secretary: Hon. Mrs Sandra Bray/ Elizabeth Ziino 
   Office Hours: Wednesday to Friday 9:30am— 1:30pm 
   Office Address:      79 Main Street, Merimbula, NSW 2548 (P.O. Box 249) 
   Phone:  (02) 64951880  Fax: 64952550 
   Email:         pambula@cg.org.au  Website: www.cg.org.au/pambula  

Our Lady Star of the Sea  - Eden 

St. Joseph’s  - Merimbula 
St. Peter’s  - Pambula 
St. Joseph’s  - Wyndham 
 

BAPTISMS:  Welcoming Mass 4th Sat/Sunday of the month prior to 

Baptism during Masses on 1st Sat/ Sunday of the month.   
 (Ring Office first for all Baptism Preparation enquiries) 
 

Adoration: Fir st Fr iday 8:30am Mer imbula; Fir st Saturday 4pm   

     Eden; First Wednesday 4pm Pambula. 
 

St. Peter’s Parish, Pambula Mission Statement 
Our mission as the Christian community pf St. Peter’s Parish,  
enlightened and inspired by the Holy Spirit, is to be salt and light 
through the loving way of our words, actions and respect for the  
dignity of all so that others may experience the love of Christ. 

1. CLAIM THE DATE: 2018 Pilgrimage at Eden on Saturday August 11th, 
at 11am.  Please see below for more details. 

 

2.             PLENARY COUNCIL 2020 Information Session — Sunday 19th August at 
2pm        Listen to what the Spirit is saying……… 
     Since the official launch of the journey toward the Plenary Council 2020 
earlier  this year, many parishes have become engaged in the listening and 
dialogue  process. Other parishes are seeking support to become involved in 
the process and about what resources are available. To assist our parish, The 
South Coast Deanary will be hosting an information session in our Parish on 
Sunday 19th of August at 2pm at Merimbula Church. This session will offer 
an overview of the  Plenary process and ways that  people can take part in 
this listening and dialogue  phase. All welcome! 
 

 What’s happening this week….. 

Wednesday 1/8     Audit of Parish Accounts from 10a.m 
                              Divine Mercy Holy Hour at Pambula 4p.m. 
Saturday 4/8          Holy Hour at Eden 4p.m. before Mass 
 
Feast Days this week….    
Tuesday:   St. Ignatius of Loyola, Priest. 
Wednesday:   St. Alphonsus Liguor i, Bishop, Doctor . 
Friday:            St. Dominic, Pr iest. 
Saturday:       St. John Vianney, Pr iest. 

MASS TIMES 
 

Saturday Vigil  5pm  Eden (NOT NEXT SATURDAY 11/8) 
Sunday  8am  Pambula 
  10am  Merimbula    
                  Wyndham  12 p.m. (4th Sunday) 
Tuesday  4:30pm  Merimbula  
Wednesday 9:30am  Pambula  
Thursday  9:30am  Eden          
Friday  9:30am  Merimbula 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 

Saturday       9:30am — 10am               Merimbula 
Saturday                   4:30pm — 4:50pm  Eden 
Sunday             7:30am — 7:50am  Pambula 

Please switch off all mobile phones or put to silence mode whilst in Church 
 

Readers are asked to read from the LECTIONARY  and NOT from 
the bulletin at Mass please.  AND 
The LECTIONARY is NOT to be taken up neither the opening nor the final  

Procession. 
 
Thanks for your generosity.  First Collection $ 656.00         

Second Collection: Envelopes $ 697.00  Loose $306.00 

PLANNED GIVING PROGRAMME.  Envelopes for the next financial 
year are available in the foyer. If you would like to join the program 
please fill in the green form in the foyer and give to Fr. Pale.     
Much appreciated. 

OBSERVANCE OF SILENCE IN CHURCH 

It is imperative that we respectfully observe silence in Church especially be-
fore Mass. People would like to pray in preparation for Mass and it is a MUST 
that we should all respect that too. Devotions and prayers are greatly appreci-
ated and you are encouraged to continue doing that before Mass. However, 
you are asked to do your devotions 30 minutes before Mass time so that we 
have a 10 minute of silence before Mass in preparation at any place and day. 

THANKSGIVING PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION 

Behold, O good and loving Jesus, I go down on my knees before you, 
and with all my soul I pray and beseech you to set deep in my heart a 
fervent spirit of faith, hope, and charity, true sorrow for my sins and a 
very firm purpose of amendment.  With deep affection of grief of soul I 
look upon your five wounds and think of them, seeing now before my 
eyes what David long ago foretold of you, O good Jesus, when he put 
these words upon your lips: “They have pierced my hands and feet; they 
have numbered all my bones.” 

Please remember in your prayers all our sick and infirm 
Ansel Giuffre, Des McMahon, Ray Doughney, James Thomas,  Teresa Hamer,  Steven 
Partridge, Neville Spencer,  Betty Cochrane, Frank Clancy, Beata Denkiewicz, Bill  
Alcock, Keiran Reynolds, Rian Reynolds, Lynn  Hegarty, Dawn Lucas,  Paul Picker,  
John Brannelly, Tony Alcock. 

We remember and to pray for our loved ones and all the faithful departed 

Olive Cockroft, Conn Copas, Olive (Liddy) Stewart, Phyllis  
Umback, Bernard John Smith (Bernie), Czes Denkiewiez, Ann Riches, 
Jenny Reynolds, Nola Kennedy, Jim Gleeson, Shirley Monahan;Ramira 
Gomez, Italo Giuffre, Anna Giuffre, Ananias J. Gonzales, Ben Adams. 

May the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Amen Dear Parishioners, 
 
The time is near for our second St Mary MacKillop Pilgrimage on  
11th August.  This event hosted by our Parish last year was  
such a success and this was due to the tremendous support  
of all of you. We are again calling on the Parish to be wonderful 
hosts for our Pilgrims.  The plan is to hold the event along the 
same lines as last year, i.e. a Pilgrims walk, Mass and Lunch  
together. We are calling upon your generosity of helping with 
lunch by bringing salads and some cakes/slices. This was such  
a hit with our visitors last year and has the effect of a homely  
welcoming experience for them. 
 
If you have any suggestions or input please feel welcome to  
contact any of the organising committee of Michael Sheppard,  
Sue Heffernan, Fr Pale, Howard Hill, John Liston,  
Anne Maddock, Srs Benedetta & Brigid or Bernadette Wood. 
Thank you for your continuing support - together we can  
achieve great things.  God Bless 
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VINNIES APPEAL!! 'Give People in need Another choice This Winter! When you 

can't afford to pay your rent, do you risk falling deeper in debt, or do you face 
sleeping on the street? When you can't afford to pay your energy bill, do you and 
your family decide to freeze in a cold home or go hungry?' Please support the 
Vinnies Winter Appeal this Sunday 29 July.  

DIVINE MERCY CONGRESS 

The Fourth Oceania Divine Mercy Congress to be held in 
Melbourne Australia from Friday 24th August through 
until Sunday 26th August 2018 at the Divine Mercy 
Shrine, 337/343 Greens Rd. Keysborough, Victoria.  For 
more information contact Fr. Pale  

Reception of the Children to be Baptised into our Parish. 
We warmly welcome Florence Clare, daughter of Monique and Allan 
Dawson into our Parish and will support them in prayer, praying to God 
for the gift of a strong faith for them and their child. 

We welcome and thank Father Michael Mullen who will  
celebrate all our weekend masses for us.   
Many thanks Father Michael. 


